MINUTES STATE DESIGN PARTNERING COMMITTEE FEBRUARY 8, 2021 ZOOM

Present were Brad Austin, Joanna Hankins, Cory Wilson, Tom Orazem, Chad Bristow, Frank Burnam, Randy Riveland, David Eichman, Jane Huesemann, Bruce McMillan, Brian Love, Terry Humphrey, and Scott Heidner.

It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the November 30, 2020 committee meeting. Motion carried.

Burnam and Riveland gave an OFPM update. They are putting forward options for the future of the Docking Building soon. There is an SBAC meeting next week with a couple projects listed. Robert Bausch has been appointed as a new member of the SBAC. They are looking at updating manuals starting July 1, including delivery methods.

Love gave the OSFM update. The hemp facility regulations are out, there is an informational page on the website. They are getting closer to the 2018 code adoption, but there is nothing official in terms of expected adoption date.

Bristow gave a Board of Regents update. They are in the middle of the budget process. They continue to push forward on their deferred maintenance initiative. They have hired a consultant to help them evaluate facilities conditions and possible changes to usage to increase efficiency and effectiveness.

Humphrey gave the AIA update. Their programming will still be virtual for the foreseeable future. She updated the group on legislative efforts in the 2021 legislative session.

Heidner gave the ACEC KS update. Their next several meetings will be virtual as well, but they have rescheduled their ELP program for in-person meetings starting in September. They have several exciting podcast guests coming up soon.

Heidner and Humphrey gave a legislative update. They mentioned several licensing bills, some prospective QBS impact of proposed legislation, the University Engineering Initiative Act, and budget progress.

It was agreed the group would meet again in late May.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.